OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

0CT 13 2025

To the Members of the California State Senate:
| am returning Senate Bill 682 without my signature.

The bill, beginning January 1, 2028, prohibits a person from distributing, selling, or
offering for sale a cleaning product, dental floss, juvenile product, food
packaging, or ski wax, as specified, that contains intentionally added PFAS.
Additionally, this bill, beginning January 1, 2030, prohibits a person from
distributing, selling, or offering for sale cookware that contains intentionally
added PFAS.

| share the author's goal to protect human health and the environment by
phasing out the use of PFAS in consumer products. However, the broad range of
products that would be impacted by this bill would result in a sizable and rapid
shift in cooking products available to Californians. | appreciate efforts to protect
the health and safety of consumers, and while this bill is well-intentioned, tam
deeply concerned about the impact this bill would have on the availability of
affordable options in cooking products. | believe we must carefully consider the
consequences that may result from a dramatic shift of products on our shelves.

| encourage the author and stakeholders to continue discussions in this space,
while ensuring that we are noft sacrificing the ability of Californians to afford
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household products like cookware with efforts to address the prevalence of
PFAS.

For these recfons, | cannot sign this bill.




